Tuen Mun Catholic Secondary School
2024-2025 School Circular Issue No. 20
(Suitable for F.5 students)
15t April, 2025

Dear parents and guardians,

Easter Prayer Service, Sharing session on career paths, Staff Meeting and Japan World Expo Study Tour

Please pay attention to the following items:

(%

Easter Prayer Service

Easter is an important day for the Catholic Church as it commemorates the death and resurrection
of Jesus Christ. In light of this, the school will be holding an Easter Thanksgiving Mass on 25" April
in the afternoon. On that day, we will adopt a half-day schedule in the morning and students are required
to return to school at 2:45 p.m. to participate in the ceremony. Students will leave at 3:50 pm. If you
have any questions, please contact our teacher in charge Ms Lau Shing Yan. As there is an afternoon

activity, the lunchbox reheating service will be continued.

Sharing session on career paths

The sharing session is jointly organized by our Alumni Association and Life Planning Committee.
There will be small groups in parallel sessions, in which alumni and guests will not only share the
criteria and the nature of different industries but also some anecdotes, the keys to success and so on. It
will be a good opportunity for students to get more familiar with the future career path. We are delighted

to have invited the representative from Rotary Central to share the preparation for entering the work
fields.

Date: 26" April, 2025 (Saturday)
Time: 9:00 a.m. — 1:00 p.m. (Students should arrive school at 8:50)
Assemble at: Lower School Hall

Venue: School Hall and class rooms

Please bring your stationery items. All F.5 students must attend the sharing session. If necessary,
students should apply for an official leave in accordance to school rules. Lateness will also be handled

in accordance to school rules.
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3. Staff Meeting

Our staff meeting will take place on 7" May. On that day, we will adopt a half-day schedule in the

morning and students will leave school at 1:30 p.m. The lunchbox reheating service will be postponed.
4. Japan World Expo Study Tour

The World Expo is a global event where participants showcase contemporary culture, technology,
and industry, highlighting their positive impacts on various aspects of life. Our school will organize a
study tour during the summer, which will include visits to the Expo, local universities, exchanges with
local secondary schools, and sightseeing attractions. At this stage, we are gathering initial feedback on
the interest of parents and students in participating. Once the arrangements are finalized, the responsible
teacher will provide a registration form to interested students.

Date: 23" August — 30 August, 2025
Fee: HK$26,000
Family Situation Subsidy Percentage
Full Subsidy/Comprehensive Social Security Family 70%
Half Subsidy 50%
Others 30%

In order to provide more students with the opportunity to receive financial assistance for overseas
study tours, each subsidy is capped at a maximum of HKD 20,000, and students will only receive one
subsidy opportunity within the same academic year.

Yours faithfully,

R

(Wong Kit) v i//




The reply slip should be submitted by 4™ April.

Student Name: Class: Class No.:
2024-2025 Reply Slip for School Circular Issue No. 20
(Suitable for F.5 students)
Dear Mr. Wong,

1. Iam well informed with the above information.
2. My son or daughter

[ ] is interested in Expo 2025 Japan

[] is not interested in Expo 2025 Japan

Date:

Parent’s signature:




